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July 28, 2025
Early Notice and Public Review of a 
Proposed Activity in a 100-Year Floodplain
To: All Interested Agencies, Groups and Individuals 
This is to give notice that the City of Philadelphia under Part 58 has conducted an evaluation as required by Executive Order 11988, in accordance with HUD regulations at 24 CFR 55.20 Subpart C Procedures for Making Determinations on Floodplain Management, to determine the potential affect that its activity in the floodplain and wetland will have on the human environment for the Delaware River Trail Extension - Penn Treaty Park to Battery Development under HUD grant number B-23-CP-PA-1261. 
The proposed activity is to construct a 290 foot long section of the Delaware River Trail between Penn Treaty Park and The Battery development. Work includes paving, grading, landscaping, signage, pavement markings, and the construction of a boardwalk and rehabilitation of a retaining wall.   
The work will take place within Penn Treaty Park and The Battery development in the Fishtown neighborhood, adjacent to the Delaware River in the City of Philadelphia. In total, approximately 0.3 acres of the project limits falls within FEMA’s designated 100-Year Floodplain.  
There are three primary purposes for this notice. First, people who may be affected by activities in floodplains and those who have an interest in the protection of the natural environment should be given an opportunity to express their concerns and provide information about these areas. Second, an adequate public notice program can be an important public educational tool. The dissemination of information about floodplains can facilitate and enhance Federal efforts to reduce the risks associated with the occupancy and modification of these special areas. Third, as a matter of fairness, when the Federal government determines it will participate in actions taking place in floodplains, it must inform those who may be put at greater or continued risk. 
Written comments must be received by the City of Philadelphia at the following address on or before August 14, 2025 (a minimum 15 calendar day comment period will begin the day after the publication and end on the 16th day after the publication):  City of Philadelphia Division of Housing and Community Development, 1234 Market Street, 17th Floor, Philadelphia, PA 19107 and 215-686-9790, Attention: Jessie Lawrence, Director, Department of Planning & Development, during the hours of 9:00 AM to 5:00 PM. Comments may also be submitted via email at planning@phila.gov. 

Date: July 25, 2025
